LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes

February 11, 2014

Board Members  Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Ken Stojeba, Roy Hummel and Ray Lauer

Absent:  Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. and there were five (5) property owners in attendance.  All recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

President’s Report:  President Blaha mentioned there is a desire to have guard rails installed near the bridge over the inlet creek, as has been previously discussed, but bidders have not visited the lake yet because of the recent extreme temperatures.  They will be coming here soon and hopefully this project can be finalized soon.  He also briefly discussed matters related to the recent snowfalls and the measures taken to clear our roads.
Minutes, January 13, 2014:  Marilyn made a motion, seconded by Roy, to waive the reading of the minutes, given they are available on the website and will be printed in the Newsletter.  MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported there was income of $2,507.13 during the month, and that cash inflow included $200.00 from assessments, $30.00 from sale of gate cards, $2,000.00 realized from the sale of a lot owned by LTPOA, $240.00 from trailer rental, and several other minor issues.

The cash outflow amounted to $3,877.69.  Some of the items included $1,221.47 to Morton Salt Company for road salt, $464.38 for a computer for the gate operation, $252.53 to Britton’s Quick Stop for fuel, $351.68 to Charter Business for two months billing plus installation, and $1,035.00 paid to the workers who drove the truck for plowing snow and spreading salt.  The entire report will be available in the Newsletter.
Roy made a motion to approve this report, and that was seconded by Ken.  Motion Passed

Marilyn then sought approval for some outstanding bills, totaling $2,652.77, and some of those payments were for cinders ($270.00), Charter Communications ($110.57) and payment to the operators of the snow plow and salt/cinder spreader ($1,095.00).  John made a motion to approve these payments.  Ken seconded the motion.  Motion Passed

Building:  John reported he has not received any requests for building permits.  This coming weekend he plans to telephonically contact the property owners who have had permits issued in recent months, to determine if they have intentions regarding their plans with respect to those permits.
Security:  Roy mentioned for the most part, it was a quiet period during this past month.  There was one exception when a fight was reported at the Community House parking lot on January 19, 2014.  On that occasion Sheriff’s deputies responded to a 911 call because of a large crowd of youngsters involved in a disturbance resulting in the injury to one of the participants.  One of those involved was taken to the Jefferson County jail.
Gate:  Russ Wilner provided an overview of gate operations and addressed what appears to be misuse by some who have been granted code numbers for a variety of reasons.  One card in particular, because the high use, has been limited to usage during specific, scheduled hours each day.  

He has been recording this information and will periodically update the board on his findings.  Russ also was complimentary about the new computer that has been purchased and installed, as it greatly helps in his securing and recording information.
Janet Hirsch provided an overview of what the board should consider with respect to computer upgrades for operations at the gate.  She added that in December she and Rich installed a new gate control computer with internet access, purchased with LTPOA funds, and this allowed the opportunity to also add a webcam camera.  

On January 20, Rich and Janet installed their privately owned little Logitech webcam camera.  It is mounted inside the guard shack and provides a real time view of the in-and out-gates.  Now, through the internet, they can access the gate control computer and view the gates.
Janet added this is totally independent of the existing cameras which are set up to monitor all gate activity.  The existing equipment consists of analog cameras connected to a video recorder.   She added that at some point in the future the board should give approval to updating the video system to capture digital images and take advantage of the internet connection to provide remote access to stored video data.
It was agreed the board would give such approval pending additional information from Janet.

Maintenance:  Ken reported that he had located a storage safe that can be utilized in the guard shack to secure the various keys that are available to board members and certain authorized individuals.  The cost for this storage facility is $146.10.  John made a motion to approve the purchase of this item, and this was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED
Next, Ken mentioned that he had contacted Morton Salt Company requesting the purchase of an additional amount of road salt and was informed that as a private concern, no more salt would be sold this season.  He then made additional queries and learned cinders could be purchased for use on our roads.  This was done and the cinders were used this past week when we experienced two snowfalls.
Ken also said that when he made the inquiry about the salt purchase, he was informed that salt for the 2015 winter season must be ordered by April 1, 2014.  He recommended the purchase of 70 tons in event we experience another winter season such as we are now seeing.  This will be further discussed at the March meeting.

LTIA Representative: John, reporting for Julie Johnston, advised the monthly meeting this past Sunday had been canceled due to the inclement weather.

Web site:  Janet reported the deadline for submitting information for the Newsletter is February 20.

Finance, Parent’s Club, Garden Club, Water Testing, Dam:  No reports.

Sewer:  Rich Hirsch, reporting on behalf of the Sewer Board, advised that in mid-December Rick Lippitt noticed a sewer smell in the vicinity of 6341 North Lakeshore Drive.  Across the street from this address Rick found a shutoff valve pit that was about half-filled of a bad smelling liquid.  There was no evidence the riser ever overflowed, so the pit was scheduled for excavation and repair when the weather permitted.
The repair crew arrived on January 20 to repair the leaking shutoff valve.  The crew consisted of three men and a teen.  Rich mentioned it was the teen that was sent into the hole.

It took a little time to find the source of the lead – a 2 inch section of PVC pipe connecting the shutoff valve to the check valve that had been broken.
Rich added that he spoke with the foreman of the work crew, Pete, and was informed the problem was that after the connection to the main sewer line was made, the original sewer contractor backfilled with whatever came out of the excavation.  In other words, rather than backfilling with sand or gravel, the large sharp rocks were used.   Whether due to freeze/thaw or vehicle traffic, the PVC pipe broke due to presence of the large rock.

Initially, as reported by Rich, it looked like the repair could be made without isolating section of the main sewer line.  This was because the leak was between the shutoff valve and the house.   But it proved the shutoff valve and check valve were so close together, the shutoff valve did have to be replaced.   So Pete found it necessary to isolate much of the main sewer line, which meant turning off about 10 shutoff valves along the main sewer line upstream and downstream from the location of the leak.  This is so when repairs were being made to the pipe, there was no chance of someone’s sewer tank coming on.  Due to the steep hill close to Lakemont’s western entrance, at least there were not that many household shutoff valves to turn off.
There being no further business, Roy made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and this was seconded by Marilyn.  The meeting ended at 7:53 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by Ray Lauer, V-P & secretary  
